Ordsall Hall – proposed heritage lottery fund bid preparation, rational for additional funding

1. Additional funding

£32,340.00 additional funding is required of which £28,040 would come from the Capital programme & £4,300 from Arts & Leisure revenue budgets.

2. Reasons for additional funding

2.1 The original request for funding of the bid preparation work did not include for the feasibility work to be undertaken by architects.  The conservation management plan being undertaken by architects takes the project to certain level of research but not actual design work.  An allowance of £15,000 has been set against this work.

2.2 The commissions for the conservation management plan & audience development plan came in slightly over budget although this was mitigated to some extent by the access plan coming in under budget.  There is a net additional cost of £5840.

2.3 The original request for funding did not include for the use of the Greater Manchester Archaeological Unit and their colleagues at the University of Manchester.  £2,500 is set against their input.

2.4 It has been apparent, as the project has developed that there needs to be a contingence figure within the budget to cover the points raised in 2.2 & 2.3 for example and also an allowance for the preparation of the actual bid documentation.  This report addresses this by requesting £9,000 for these two items.

3. Future funding requests

3.1 The approval of the additional funding will enable the project to be submitted to the Heritage Lottery Fund (HLF) for stage-1 approval.  With the built in contingencies queries that are raised by the lottery during the approval stage (six months process) can be funded from the revised budget if approved.

3.2 Other funding sources to actually implement the proposals will need to be explored as well as the Heritage Lottery Fund.  The level of detail required for the HLF bid should enable other applications to be made with relatively low officer input.  Again the contingencies can be utilised to cover this work.

3.3 If the stage-1 bid is approved that is a new stage in the project and there will be further design fees required during the financial year 2006/07.

3.4 NB. The monies spend in the preparation of the bid will count as funding towards the project if the bid approval is successful. 
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